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Saginaw Charter Township

Department of Public Services

4870 Shattuck Rd., Saginaw, MI 48603
989.791-9870
989.790-8211 (fax)
      

Established 1831
Preventing Frozen Pipes
Freezing temperatures can damage exposed water lines in your home or business.  Plumbing that is exposed to the open air or non-heated areas is the most vulnerable to freeze damage.  Taking the following precautions will help eliminate unnecessary expenses associated with frozen pipes:

· Wrap exposed faucets and pipes with insulating materials, rags, newspapers, or electric heat tape.

· During periods of extremely cold temperatures, temporarily keep a trickle of water running from the faucet located at the highest point in your home or business.  The trickle should be a steady stream about the size of the lead in a pencil.

Thawing a frozen pipe:

· Never use an open flame to thaw a frozen pipe.  You could start a fire.
· Use gentle heat such as a heat lamp or hair dryer and keep away from combustible materials.

· Wrap the frozen pipe in rags or towels and pour warm water over them until the water is flowing again.

In the event of a frozen pipe, immediately shut the water off at your service meter in your home or business and contact a plumber for emergency repairs to the piping.   If you are unable to shut the water off at your service meter, please contact the Department of Public Services.  Water maintenance personnel will shut the water off at the road and provide guidance on resolving your emergency.
Department of Public Services:  989-791-9870, weekdays from 8:00am. - 5:00pm.

After Hours and Weekends:       911
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